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Petal Power

GFWC Joppatowne Woman's Club, Inc. 
P.O Box 268 Joppa, MD 21085-4502

December, 2013
President’s Message








Diane Raycob












410-893-7534

     Happy Holidays, everyone.  I think Thanksgiving is the beginning of a very festive time of year for most of us.  It also includes a lot of traveling eating, and many memories.
     Thanks to Barbara Ledford for getting the wonderful, well-educated HOBY student from Bel Air High School. Matthew Robertson is certainly a fine young junior and I think will one day be one of our leaders.     December’s general meeting should be fun with the gift card exchange,  the results of our Kindle Fire drawing to be determined, invited spouses, and good food, of course.  The entertainment should be one of our best so far.  A young lady Rachel Gillotti from Perry Hall High School will be singing Christmas songs.  I’ m sure we’ll be able to join in!

     Before that we will have our annual Brunch with Santa, held at the local library for good little boys and girls who have read a stack of books.  Also this month we are wrapping gifts at Boscov’s department store on Wednesdays for tips.  

     May you enjoy these merry times with family and friends.   Have a great, happy, and healthy 2014!

Take care,
Diane
Never doubt that a small group of committed people can change the world.  Indeed it is the only thing that ever has.—Margaret Mead
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Hospitality








Madeline Murphy












410-569-0477

Dinners are $25.00. Please call in your dinner order to one of the ladies listed below by noon on Saturday.  If you have to cancel, please do not call the restaurant. Call Madeleine.
Here are the December 12th dinners:   Pork Chop, Shrimp with Pasta, or Plain chicken.
Hostesses:   Betty Meidinger
 443-922-7706       Kathy Selle 410-679-6540           
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Looking ahead—the meals for the January 9th meeting are:  Chicken Marsala, Flounder Francese, or plain chicken.  The hostesses will be Madeleine Murphy and Jeanette Petnic.
birthdays
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There are no December birthdays.

January

Betty Meidinger
11




Betty Manthei
26

Leah Clague

15




Rose Marie Vaccaro
31

Membership





       
At our December 14th general meeting, we will have a gift card exchange.  Bring a gift card worth $10 inside a Christmas card with your name on it.  We will place them all together and then participating members will be able to select a different gift card to take home with them that evening.   Start looking now for a unique place where you can purchase your $10 gift card which you would like to give.  
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Also customary for the December meeting, your spouse is invited to attend.
Reno Eitel is healing nicely and we hope to see her soon out and about.  Ellie Kimlicko’s husband is having trouble standing.  Please keep both in your thoughts and prayers.  Betty Manthei made a nice recovery from surgery and we were pleased to see her at last meeting.  
Remember:  Please contact Diane if you will have a possible new member/guest at one of our meetings.  Our club can also be found on the GFWC website and on the Harford Volunteer website.
Programs




      
We are fortunate to have Bobbie Tilley’s husband’s niece entertaining us this month.  Be prepared to sing along.
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All monthly programs have been planned and scheduled for the remaining months of the 2013-2014 term.  Thanks to all who have given their input and helped in finding these great programs.
Arts










Members:  Dottie Bishoff, Ellie Kimlicko, and Barbara Ledford 
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We had an art trip to the Decoy Museum in Havre de Grace this past month.  Attendance was small, and because of that, the museum was opened a little early for us.  After looking at reading about all the different decoys and the history that surrounds them, our wee group had lunch at MacGregor’s looking over the water.  We stopped in a few more stores before heading home.  Perhaps more will join us if we continue to do these small “artsy” field trips.

We looked at the designs for our club’s polo shirt at the November meeting and also are looking at different places to have it done.  The design that “won” was the design with our club’s name in a wave and the white rose to the side.  The printing will be in Kelly green with a white rose.

Besides a shop at Harford Mall, there is also a place online called CustomInk.  We’ll shop around and let you know what we find for the best prices, colors, and sizes.
Conservation








Members:  Dottie Bishoff, Maureen Cornett, and Carol Metzger
Helpful conservation tips:

Remember to car pool when attending meetings with the ladies. 

Turn lights off when leaving a room.  And shut your closet doors (nobody lives in the closet).
Continue recycling your cans and bring in the flip tops for Ronald McDonald house. 
Bring in old eyeglasses.  Give the tops and eyeglasses to Dottie.

Don't forget our furry friends, bring in old blankets, comforters, sheets and any old pet medicine you may have that you don't know what to do with.  Give those to Diane.
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Rose Marie Vaccaro armed with a paper picker-upper and our “loot” after the clean-up.  Also pictured are Maureen Cornett and Dottie Bishoff.
A few of us got together November 23 and collected lots of trash.  We “worked” both sides of Shore Drive and were done in less than an hour.  Among the trash was a newspaper dated August 20, 2013.  Was that the last time the road was cleaned?!
Education





          Karen Conte & Barbara Ledford








          410-569-3902

410-679-1166
Members: Barbara Albers, Dottie Bishoff, Cathy Bowden, Ruth Cameron, Dee Martin, and Rosemary Sebula
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Barbara Ledford presenting our HOBY student with a gift card.
Our club along with the others in the Baltimore District will be receiving $1, 000 to be used for scholarship.  This is because of Hilda Micari’s trust.  She was a past district president and held other positions in the district and state as well.  We are very grateful for her kind legacy.
Home Life 






Barbara Albers & Sue Tyber









410-679-5260
           410-679-8963

Members: Dottie Bishoff, Ruth Cameron, Reno Eitel, Ellie Kimlicko, Barbara Ledford, Betty Manthei, Dee Martin, Jeanette Petnic, Ursula Pierce, Rosemary Sebula, and Rose Marie Vaccaro
Eight “Beads for Life” bracelets were ordered and received.  Proceeds from these go for cancer research.

By the time of our next general meeting, we will have completed Brunch with Santa. Check the dates to remember, and if you’ve signed up to help, please mark your calendar. If you can’t make it, please notify me. 

12-3-13 6P.M. Wrap party @ Betty Meidinger’s.  Please bring covered dish plus scissors and scotch tape, and please car pool. 

12-6-13 3P.M. Set-up for Brunch with Santa 

12-7-12 9:30 A.M. Brunch with Santa
International Outreach
 Mindy Kretschmer                                                             410-638-5449

Members: Dottie Bishoff, Madeline Murphy, Mary Reynolds, and Rose Marie Vaccaro

Thanks for the returned UNICEF boxes.  These monies will be sent to the headquarters and we will let you know how much has been sent.

If you want to give a gift that makes an impact all season consider purchasing a goat that can provide milk for a family or even a gardener’s basket to help a family start a sustainable farm.  Visit www.Heifer.org/Gift-Catalog or call 1-888-5HUNGER to select a gift today.

You may give Rose Marie Vaccaro pillow cases, bias tape, and thread.  She and a few others continue to make dresses for under privileged girls in other countries.   
Public Issues



                                                      Barbara Knapp 









410-679-4330
Members: Dottie Bishoff, Reno Eitel, Betty Manthei, and Betty Meidinger
As reported at the JWC November General Meeting, 7 phones were taken to Exit Realty in Abingdon for the Cell Phones for Soldiers, a 501(c) (3) non-profit organization that provides cost-free communication services to active duty military members and veterans.

Thanks to those of you who brought left-over Halloween candy to the JWC November meeting.  Eighteen pounds were collected and delivered to the Abingdon Family Dentistry office on November 15 for shipment to Operation Gratitude in Van Nuys, California.  The dentist's office had already collected well over 100 lbs. of candy from individuals and school children, so our donation was added to the shipment that left Abingdon on November 16.  The candy along with toothbrushes, toothpaste, dental floss, and homemade cards from school children will be repackaged and sent from California to our troops serving overseas.  

We had another $200 in household donations given to Purple Heart in November.  Should you donate clothing and household items to the Edgewood Thrift Store, Vietnam Veterans of America, AM Vets or Purple Heart, please let me know the dollar amount.
Our next department meeting is Thursday, January 16 at 1 p.m. at Reno’s.  Please join us if you can.
Ways & Means
Dottie BISHOFF 443-402-1421

Members: Barbara Albers, Cathy Bowden, Karen Conte, Reno Eitel, Barbara Ledford, Betty Manthei, Betty Meidinger, Madeleine Murphy, Jeanette Petnic and Rose Marie Vaccaro

Ladies, I have extra tickets for the Kindle Fire HD if you want more. You gotta play to win.
Tea tickets will be ready at the January meeting.  Start getting your tables lined up; the tables will sit ten.  The tickets will be $28.00 pp and the time will be 1:00 - 3:30. There will be an overall best hat contest with one winner. The date is May 3rd, the first Saturday in May. Start thinking about doing a basket for the raffles.  I plan on doing one Orioles and one Ravens basket. We had several greatly-themed baskets last year.
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All my best

Dottie   
Dates to Remember
December 3 – JWC board meeting- all club members invited.  Covered dish at Betty Meidinger’s, 6 p.m.

December 4 – Holiday Open House at GFWC Headquarters, Washington, DC, 4-7 p.m.

December 6 – Set-up for Brunch with Santa, 3 p.m.

December 7 – Brunch with Santa

 District bus trip to Antietam Battlefield

December 12 – General meeting, Williamsburg Inn, 7 p.m.


January 9- General meeting, Williamsburg Inn, 7 p.m.
January 16 – Public Issues department meeting @ Reno Eitel’s, 1 p.m.
January 24 – JWC board mtg., 1 p.m. @ Dee Martin’s
January 25 – Club reports due to district and state
Doing good for others may also be good for you.  In a study of 1,654 people over age 50, those who had volunteered 200 hours or more in the last year-that’s about four hours a week—lowered their risk of developing high blood pressure by 40% over the next four years.
